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Programme for June 2017 

 

6
th

  Tuesday Lunch meeting at the Cricket Club, 12.30 for 1pm    

   Business meeting  

   Stewards: Roger Bickerton and John Bobba 

 

13
th

  Tuesday Evening meeting at Canterbury Rugby Club, 7-730pm 

Speaker: St Nicholas School 

   Stewards: Jo Nolan and Alan Forrest 

 

20
th

  Tuesday Lunch meeting at the Cricket Club, 12.30 for 1pm 

Speakers: Stephen Brown and David Stokes – Wheelchair 

rugby  

Stewards: Robert Boyd-Howell and Deborah Connolly 

 

24
th

  Saturday Safari Supper 

 

27
th

  Tuesday Lunch meeting at the Cricket Club, 12.30 for 1pm 

   Handover meeting  

   Stewards: John Beckett and Harry Cragg  

 

Rotary News 

 

Any member planning to be away for more than three weeks should apply 

to the Secretary for Leave of Absence or excused attendance as appropriate. 

If you are aware that a Rotarian or a member of his/her family is ill, then 

please let David Lewis know. 

Please note if you have not received an email advising you of the date(s) 

of when you are required to be a steward, then check the website programme as 

this now states “date and venue of next meeting, speaker and stewards”; if you 

cannot do that date, it is your responsibility to find a substitute.  You are also 

required to advise Robin Hendy (website co-ordinator) and Wendy Jones (Dining 

Secretary) of the changes. 

 

Martin Ward 


